
Editor's Note

COUNCIL ON RESEARCH IN ECONOMIC HISTORY

The Council on Research in Economic History has established supple-
mentary fellowships of $1200 to be awarded to postdoctoral scholars who
have already received fellowships from other sources but whose financial
resources are still inadequate for their proposed research projects.

The Council continues to invite applications for modest grants to in-
itiate or advance significant research in economic history.

Applications should be directed to Lance E. Davis, Department of
Economics, California Institute of Technology, Pasadena, California
91109.

The deadline for applications for both types of grants is April 15,1971.

CORRECTION

The Editor has received the following communication from Nathaniel
H. Leff:

"Albert Fishlow has pointed out to me an error in my article which
appeared in the September 1969 issue of THE JOURNAL OF ECONOMIC
HISTORY.

On page 476, there appears a sentence:

"The average annual increase in production in the period 1914-1918 was
4.3 percent."

This should be replaced with one reading:

"Following the recovery from the recession year of 1914, over the entire
period 1915-1918, output increased only 6 percent."

The source for this statement is the same as cited in my original n.12. I
might add that this correction strengthens rather than weakens the arti-
cle's interpretation of the effects of World War I on Brazilian indus-
trialization."

INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC HISTORY ASSOCIATION ;

The next meeting of the International Economic History Association
will be held in 1974 at Copenhagen, Denmark. The Executive Committee
will meet in the spring to draw final plans. Members who have proposals
for the program should communicate them to the American delegate,
Shepard B. Clough (East Hill, East Peacham, Vermont 05862).
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